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22 June 2023
Railway neighbour 

Work Ref: AYR5.1.0335
TROON STATION REDVELOPMENT – CANOPY REINSTALLATION

Dear neighbour

As part of Troon station’s redevelopment, we will shortly be working in your area. 

What are we doing?

Following the fire which destroyed the station’s platform one building in July 2021, Network Rail will shortly start work at the station. 

The first phase of the work includes closing the car park adjacent to platform one and erecting site hoardings to create a compound area to facilitate the installation of the canopies. 

Why are we doing it?
The reinstallation of the canopies at Troon station will be undertaken ahead of the redevelopment of the platform one building which has now secured planning permission and listed building consent. 

When will this happen? 

The works to install the hoarding is set to commence the week beginning June 26, 2023 and the hoarding will remain in place for the duration of the project.  

This means that the platform one car park and access road will be fully closed to vehicles from:

· 00:01hrs on Monday June 26, 2023 until the project is complete in summer 2024 

This means there will be no access for any vehicles.
The works to prepare and install the canopies is set to commence on Saturday 1 July and is planned for 15 weeks.  

This means that works will run:

· Weekdays from 08:00hrs until 18:00hrs 
· Saturday nights from 23:00hrs until 07:00hrs on Sunday mornings

Please note there may be an element of noise from our activities, however our team will always be mindful of the impact our work may have on you and do what they can to minimise this.

Working on the railway at night offers the safest environment for our teams and causes the least disruption to our passengers and freight trains. 

If anyone has any questions in relation to the work, they can email TroonStationRedevelopment@networkrail.co.uk or call the Network Rail 24-hr helpline on 03457 11 41 41 or visit the project’s website for further information www.scotlandsrailway.co.uk/projects
Kind Regards

Stephanie Pelc
Communications Manager
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